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Deputy Richard Bruton,
Dail Eireann,
Leinster House,
Kildare Street,
Dublin 2

10th April 2024


PQ ref 13531/24

To ask the Minister for Health the scale of the social prescribing initiative undertaken by the HSE in terms of resources deployed, people reached and impact of the service; and if he will make a statement on the matter


Dear Deputy Bruton, 

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Question, which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.  I have examined the matter and the following outlines the position.

Social prescribing services empower individuals to access local services to improve their mental health and wellbeing. One of the key roles of the social prescribing link worker is to establish and develop strong relationships with a range of community groups and health services locally.

The HSE funds 57 social prescribing services (1 WTE in each service) across the country. This includes nine social prescribing services specifically for older people, which is a pilot initiative. 

In 2023, approximately 4,000 service users engaged with social prescribing services funded by the HSE. In terms of reason for referral, 63% engaged due to social isolation and the second most common reason was due to mental health reasons (13%). Other reasons for referral included physical activity, support with managing a long term condition, and bereavement support. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Social prescribing has been demonstrated to have a positive impact on a very wide range of outcomes, including decreases in loneliness and improvements in mental health, social connections and in overall wellbeing1. The HSE is currently conducting two research and evaluation projects on social prescribing. The University of Galway have been awarded a tender to conduct a realist evaluation of social prescribing services in Ireland to understand how social prescribing works in an Irish context, for whom it works, and under what circumstances. This will be an 18 month study, which has just commenced. Research is also underway in partnership with Trinity College Dublin to pilot wellbeing and community connectedness measurement tools with a number of HSE-funded social prescribing services. The purpose of this research is to evaluate the usability, acceptability, and feasibility of these measures from the perspective of social prescribing link workers and service users. The pilot study will be completed in June 2024 and the findings will inform how outcomes are measured in HSE-funded social prescribing services into the future. 

Yours Sincerely,
[image: C:\Users\aishlingsheehan2\Documents\AS_Signature_cropped.jpg]
Dr Aisling Sheehan
National Lead Alcohol and Mental Health and Wellbeing Programmes
Strategy and Research, HSE

1 https://socialprescribingacademy.org.uk/media/kp3lhrhv/evidence-review-measuring-impact-and-outcomes-for-social-prescribing.pdf
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